
A Month by Month Look at Millie Bank - January 2021  

Nigel and Lois Harbron 

Kirkoswald Environmental Group 

 
In 2021, we intend to spend an 
hour around the middle of each 
month, making a note of just a 
few things going on.  We paid 
our first visit on a cold January 
the 14

th
, and were surprised by 

the number of people we en-
countered.  Sadly, we were dis-
gusted by the amount of dog-
muck lying around, although this 
wasnôt surprising given that 
dogs outnumbered people dur-
ing our visit. 
 
Starting from the gate, the alder 
trees and the hazel trees by the 
beck are all covered in catkins, 
the former a delicate shade of 
purple.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you take a look at the grassy 
slope opposite the trees, you will 
see small holes everywhere in-
dicating a very good population 
of voles.  They thrive in grass-
land like this and provide ready-
meals for owls and other preda-
tors, but are absent in most 
farmed fields where the grass is 
eaten down to ground level all 
year round.   
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